
 

 

I am delighted to have been selected by the Branch Committee to be our candidate for 
the new Waveney Valley Division at the May 2025 NCC elections. In my 20+ years living 
in Aldeby I have committed myself professionally and in volunteer work to support our 
local community. I have a track record of achieving progress by gentle but persistent 
persuasion. Talking is not enough; an outcome is required.  

As a doctor, I was very pleased to be involved in keeping our Community Hospitals open 
and developed. I set up the stroke unit at James Paget Hospital. I persuaded the Clinical 
Commissioning Group that Waveney should be kept within the Norfolk Healthcare 
system and not go to Ipswich. 

 I have worked with Aldeby Parish Council on the planning for the Solar Farm on the 
redundant waste site and improving its siting and access to avoid disruption to the 
community. We spent 8 years persuading Norfolk County Council to agree to taking 
forward a 30 mph speed limit through Aldeby. However, I am frustrated that it now 
seems bogged down within Norfolk County Council with no one driving it forward. If 
elected I would hope to get action not discussion.  
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